
 

 

 
 
 
 

September 22, 2022 
 
 
 
Mr. Michael Hespe 
Regulatory Engineer 
DJR Operating, LLC 
1 Road 3263 
Aztec, New Mexico 87410 
 
RE: Federal Implementation Plan (FIP) Managing Air Emissions from True Minor Sources in Indian 
Country in the Oil and Natural Gas Sector - Part 1 Registration Form and Endangered Species Act 
(ESA)/National Historic Preservation Act (NHPA) Screening Documents for the DJR Operating, LLC 
(DJR) Largo Canyon West Pad #8 Facility to be Located on Jicarilla Apache Nation Land in Rio Arriba 
County, New Mexico. 
 
Mr. Hespe: 
 
Thank you for your electronic submittal dated August 29, 2022, transmitting documentation that DJR 
has completed the screening procedures to address threatened and endangered species (TES) and historic 
properties for the Largo Canyon West Pad #8 site under the FIP for True Minor Sources in Indian 
Country in the Oil and Natural Gas Production and Natural Gas Processing Segments of the Oil and 
Natural Gas Sector. In accordance with 40 CFR 49.104(a)(2), you must obtain written confirmation 
from the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency that you have satisfactorily addressed these screening 
procedures. This letter serves as written confirmation that the documentation you have provided has 
satisfactorily completed the screening procedures to address TES and historic properties for the 
installation of equipment located on Jicarilla Apache tribal lands in Rio Arriba, New Mexico.  
 
The documentation you provided that includes an Environmental Assessment and a Finding of No 
Significant Impact supports your determination that no federally-listed threatened or endangered species 
or their designated critical habitat(s) are likely to occur within the action area of your source and that no 
historic properties will be affected by the project. With this letter, we also acknowledge receipt of your 
Part 1 General Facility Information registration form in accordance with the FIP at 40 CFR 104 (a)(2), 
and we note that Attachment A lists the equipment you plan to construct and operate. Therefore, you 
may proceed with the installation of the equipment noted in the Part 1 General Facility Information 
registration form 30 days from the date of this letter. 
 

 



 

 

If you have any questions please contact the permit engineer for this project, Erica Le Doux of my staff, 
at ledoux.erica@epa.gov. 
 
       Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
 
       Cynthia J. Kaleri 
       Section Supervisor, Air Permits Section 
        
cc:    Cordell TeCube, Environmental Director, Jicarilla Apache Nation 

cltecube@yahoo.com 
 
Chris Martinez, Air Quality Engineer, CDH Consulting, LLC 
cmartinez@CDHConsult.com 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 


		2022-09-22T15:23:36-0500
	CYNTHIA KALERI




